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Good morning Chris,

In relation to Council’s correspondence of 9 December 2022 regarding the subject modification, we
have further considered and would like to clarify that the developer will need to negotiate a Heads of
Agreement with Council to vary the existing Local Voluntary Planning Agreement to incorporate the Stage 1
project boundary extension proposed under Modification 21. The Heads of Agreement must be executed by
Council and the developer prior to any consent being granted by the State government in relation to the Stage 1
project extension proposed under Modification 21. Please note that Council does not support a separate local VPA
in relation to the Stage 1 extension land.

Should the developer not wish to negotiate a Heads of Agreement with Council to vary the existing Local
Voluntary Planning Agreement, Council's City Wide Infrastructure Contributions Plan 2020 will apply to the Stage 1
project boundary extension proposed under Modification 21. In this case, the following condition is to be applied
to the Notice of Approval.

In relation to public open space, we would like to clarify that the developer should be looking to reduce the
amount of open space to be dedicated to Council in TC6 and more broadly throughout the Huntlee
development. Council is concerned in relation to the ongoing cost to ratepayers of maintaining the
proposed area of open space at Huntlee. We also request that consideration be given by the Department of
Planning End Environment to the number of basins and the stormwater strategy for Huntlee more broadly in
order to minimise ongoing maintenance costs to Council.

All other matters raised in our submission of 9 December 2022, remain relevant concerns.

Please contact me if you have any questions in relation to this email.

Regards,
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Integrity, Respect, Teamwork, Accountability and Excellence

I acknowledge Aboriginal people as the traditional custodians of the land on which Cessnock City
Council offices and operations are located, and pay my respects to Elders past, present and future.

DISCLAIMER:

This email message, including any attachments or links to external documents or websites, is
intended for the individual or entity to whom it is addressed and may contain information that is
confidential, privileged and/or exempt from disclosure under applicable law. By responding to
the sender or emailing any other Council official, you consent to Council collecting your
personal information to assess any issue your communication raises and/or respond in turn, and
in accordance with Council?s Privacy Statement and Privacy Management Plan, as amended
from time to time. If you have received this email in error you must not disclose or use the
information in it. Please delete the email and any copies and notify the sender. Confidentiality or
privilege are not waived or lost by reason of the mistaken delivery to you. Views expressed in
this message are those of the individual sender, and are not necessarily the views of Cessnock
City Council. Council accepts no liability for any loss or damage arising from the use of this
email or attachments and recommends that the recipient check this email and any attached files
or enclosed links for the presence of viruses.
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